CKCSCNENY Annual Meeting and Holiday Party
January 20, 2018
Attendees:
Board Members
Carol Rose
Darlene Petralia
Pat Hicks
Mary Lou Falco
Lynn Beman
Barbara Ioia
Members & Guests
Debbie Mattice
Bruce Mattice
Meg Houtman
Donald Beman
Marty Melia
Eva Melia
Nancy Chando
Mike Bielawa
Amy Cox
Laura Calabrese
John Calabrese
Margarita Sainuto
Carrie Cronin
John Cronin
Suzanne Canell
MaryAnn Proctor
Sharon Shave
Wes Shave
Jill Darling
Joe Oehler
Norene Fehler
Phyllis Lasser
Abby Siegel
Carol called the meeting to order at 1:54 p.m.  
Presidents Report:  Carol welcomed everyone and thanked them for coming.  She noted we would do our best to make the meeting short and sweet so we could get to the party part.
VP Report: None, John was absent
Secretary’s Report:  All correspondence has been electronic and shared as it is received on the club email list.  Only written correspondence is the AKC club form which will be filled out and returned after the meeting & election of officers and board.
Treasurers Report:  Pat made the accounting book available throughout the meeting for anyone interested to see this year’s income and expenses.   She noted that we have a total of $18,544.00 in our treasury.
Membership:  Pat reported that there are a total of five new associate member applications, she read or had those present read their applications.  All five were approved and welcomed as new associate members:
Yvonne Davies Lane, Randolph VT
Lisa Giasone, West Milford NJ
Phyllis Lasser, Wyckoff NJ
Margaret Parks & George Astle, Schenectady, NY
Jennifer Walkowski & Fred Schlock, Delmar NY
There were three associate member upgrade applicants:  Amy Cox, Carrie Cronin, and Laura Calabrese.   Carol asked if there was a motion to approve.  Lynn moved and Barbara seconded, all three were welcomed as new regular members.
Rescue:  There are currently no local dogs in rescue.  Lynn has stepped down and introduced new member, Phyllis Lasser as the Northeast Rescue Representative.
Nominating Committee (Darlene, Debbie and Laura)  put forth the current officers and board members.  Amy moved to accept the recommendation of the nominating committee and Eva seconded.  The secretary cast the vote.
The officers and board for 2018 are:
President:  Carol Rose
Vice President:  John Ioia
Secretary:  Darlene Petralia (president ex officio)
Treasurer:  Pat Hicks
Members:
Mary Lou Falco
Lynn Beman
Barbara Ioia
Old Business: 
Website:
Carol brought up the awesome job that Amy is doing on the website.  Amy gave a little rundown on all the new additions and asked for photos for the gallery.   Her rundown included the possibility of online shopping, and a heads up that it is connected to the information on the National and the ACKCSC website.
Carol allowed  that we are looking to find a way to move our website up on the various search engines.  Pat had some paperwork that Tracy had originally done on upgrading web presence and she gave it to Amy.  
SM Seminar:
Lynn said that she is looking at dates for the SM seminar and April 28 is a possibility.  She and Carol did a quick explanation for new members .  This is an incredibly important seminar and Dr. Sophia Cerda-Gonzalez    is one of the pioneers in SM studies in the U.S.  She is conservative in her approach and her seminars are informative, educational and interesting.   
Lynn asked everyone to check out the silent auction and bid!
New Business:
Carol said that there is probably a puppy party in the works and members will be notified of date and time.
The board will put together a tentative schedule for meetings for 2018, members will receive notice via email and they will also be on the calendar on the website.
There being no other new business Carol asked for a motion to adjourn.  Barbara moved and Sharon seconded.
The meeting was adjourned at 2:16
Respectfully submitted,
Darlene Petralia
Secretary
